-SEA-KING DISTRICT 2 

EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING[image: image1.png]



Monday, October 5, 2020
Minutes

Board Members Present:  Kim Eng, Brent Kawaguchi, Jim Walker, Pat McCarthy, Glenn Hoogerhyde, Chad Pohlman, Ernest Policarpio, Mike Lloyd, Wes Newton, Cathy Schick, Dennis Sheline, Corey Sorenson

Tom Doyle and Colleen Lowell, District Director and Finance Assistant

Board Members Absent:  Mark Allen, Cindy C-Wilson, Lori Oviatt
1. Introduction of Guests: Cindy Adsit, Justin Kesterson, WIAA; 



   Ingrid Flaat, Tax Return, Audit.

2. Approval of Monday, August 31, 2020 Executive Board Minutes    M/S/P.

3. 2019-2020 Annual Financial Review:  Ingrid Flaat
This is the 3rd year she has done our tax return and a review of all the financial statements.  She said the reports coming in are looking better and better and Colleen did a thorough job with very few small issues.  She recently submitted our tax return online.  The Board reviewed the Financial Statements and Tax Return.
4. Financial Report:

Checking:
$ 34,733.80
Savings:
$ 26,560.20
5. Approval of Vouchers: Vouchers #22086 through #22089 for a total of $7,212.95 M/S/P.
6. WIAA Executive Board Report:  Pat McCarthy, Cathy Schick, Cindy Adsit
September Board Meeting Review
i. At the October board meeting, they will be voting on culminating events. At November meeting, they will make decisions on whether Season 2 will be a go.  

ii. Covid Issues:
a. Passed that Gymnastics coaches may not coach athletes on equipment from Sept 28-Nov. 30.
b. No competitions may happen between Sept 28 and Nov. 30.

c. Pre-participation in all sports reduced in half except for football and gymnastics which will be 10.

d. Cheer: Online safety course is available from USA Cheer.  Board will extend certification to three years.
e. Bowling teams will consist of four bowlers for this season.  Once assigned a lane, no substitutions allowed. Matches will consist of either 2 or 3 regular games, no Baker games.

f. Request from District 2 to move Wrestling moved from Season 2 to Season 4.  That will be looked at the November Board meeting.
g. Contact will not be allowed during the first three practices during the season.
iii. Technology update: WPAN has been purchased by EEN.  Mark will continue as an employee.   The schedules will still need to be inputted in Arbiter.  The idea is to make the whole process easier for ADs.  An Arbiter rep is available for your league meetings if you would like some training.  Contact WIAA or Arbiter for details.
iv. Schools are reminded that Foundation games have been approved, but this program will begin next year rather than in the middle of this health crisis.
v. Scholarship rule:  We are reminded that there will be waiver of the scholarship rule this year, but all other eligibility rules need to be met. 
vi. It is recommended that athletic trainers or medical personnel be at each district level event.

vii. eSports- If schools want to do it this year, the WIAA is suggesting they sign a one-year contract.  The WIAA is still working with vendors on this and that info will be coming in the spring or next fall. The WIAA will not do first-person shooter games/sports.
7. Sea-King District 2 Executive Board President Report:  Wes Newton
A. Violations- none
B. League Reports
i. Metro- Meeting regularly.  Setting up committees to cover all bases for hosting events, from playoffs to transportation to Covid cleaning requirements.
ii. Kingco - Looking at culminating/ post-season events.  The limiting factor is going to be how they are going to pay for it.  Harvard Jones will be a representative to the Rep Assembly.
iii. Emerald Sound- Looking at post-season possibilities.  Scott Sifferman will be a representative to the Rep Assembly.
iv. Sea-Tac- Talking about tournament play.
v. Middle School- no report
C. Official’s Corner – Mike
i. Leagues, please keep us in mind when you are planning your events so we can plan ahead too. 
ii. We are concerned about numbers of officials available this year.

iii. Possible high school kids’ certification for officiating younger kids’ events being looked at.  Training is being considered to get this started.

iv. Video- WOA wants to know what the concerns are regarding video usage by officials for training purposes and how they can alleviate those concerns. (Wes reported that coaches are concerned with officials sharing video with other teams.) If the WOA can send a letter asking for videos, with an explanation on how they alleviate the concerns, we can get some video to them.
D. School Director’s Report – Lori- no report
E. WSSAAA Report – Brent
i. AD of the Year Selection Process – Several districts select a committee to review the nominations and choose the AD of the Year.  We could potentially change our procedure to do it this way if there is enough interest. The board decided to use our normal process again.
ii. Mascot Media- AD magazine- new format

iii. Tampa national conference is now going to be virtual

iv. Mentoring- WSSAAA meetings on Wednesday and then a continued mentoring meeting with Jeff Pietz and Jeff Lowell afterwards
v. State conference- Scheduled now during Season 3 post-season so the WSSAAA Board will revisit that.
F. Culminating Events:  The WIAA determined that our culminating events would involve District 1 and District 2.  Tom and Robert met to develop the guidelines for those tournaments and a committee of District 1 and District 2 ADs will develop recommendations for those tournaments.  Tom reviewed this document with the Board.
i. Our District 2 representatives will be:  1B/2B – Mark Thompson; 1A – Scott Sifferman; 2A – Lori Box; 3A – Pat McCarthy, Rick O’Leary; 4A – John Appelgate, Lance Gatter.  
ii. 2B is very small and we are looking at combining them with 1B where possible. 

iii. No loser out games in the tournament.  But teams who have not qualified for the culminating tournament can play one additional game. 
iv. All of the classifications but 3A should be relatively easy to determine because we have had bi-district competition for years with D1. 3A will take a little more thought as we haven’t had that competition and this combination involves more than half the 3A teams in the state.  We are also looking at doing two separate district tournaments to make the numbers smaller.  

v. There should be a lot more flexibility in terms of days of the week to hold contests this year because WIAA has suspended the rule requiring qualifying contests to be completed by the Saturday prior to the culminating event.  We will need to spread out dates among classifications in order to make sure we have enough officials.

vi. The committees will be meeting in the next week or so.  If you have any input for them, please have those conversations with them soon.  They will need to report back before October 15th.  District Directors meet again on this topic on that date and hope to have information to present for the next WIAA Board Meeting.  
     8.    Sea-King District 2 Executive Director Report: Tom Doyle
A. Correspondence – 
B. District Director’s Meeting – October 15
C. Sea-King Website – www.seaking2.com 
D. Sea-King email - Director:  seaking2director@hotmail.com
         Finance – seaking2finance@hotmail.com 


9. Other Business-Agenda Items for Monday, November 30, 2020 - 3:30PM
A. Review Culminating Events
B. Season 2 Tournament Dates, Sites & Managers

C. Proposed Amendments for Rep. Assembly
D. Leagues Report A.D. of Year Nominees   
10.    The Executive Board meeting was adjourned at 4:35pm.  M/S/P.
